

8 June 2018

Cleo11 fyi-request-7756-3f9a2f4d@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Cleo11 Ref: 0051867

Official Information Act 1982 - Notification of Time Extension

On 3 May 2018, you asked for the following information under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act):

"...the number of serious injury claims in Northland for 2016 and 2017 and any other statistics relating to TBI or spinal injury for the years 2016-2017."

Your request for "any other statistics" was further refined on 11 May 2018, as follows:

"How many TBI and Spinal Injuries were claimed in Northland for 2016-2017?

How much did ACC pay out for the years 2017 and 2016 to Northland Clients who suffered a TBI or Spinal Injury?"

ACC needs an extra 10 working days until 25 June 2018 to consult in order to make a decision on your request. This extension is made under Section 15A of the Act.

ACC will seek to respond to your request before the new due date, if possible.

If you have any questions or concerns about this letter, ACC will be happy to work with you to resolve these. Please address any concerns by email to GES@acc.co.nz.

If you are still not happy, you may make a complaint to the Office of the Ombudsman. You can call them on 0800 802 602, 9am to 5pm weekdays, or write to: The Office of the Ombudsman, PO Box 10 152, Wellington 6143.

Yours sincerely
Government Engagement and Support